


offenders. In fact, as you are aware, other legislation enacted by the General Assembly in past 
years already significantly limits where sex offenders can reside. 
 
While the bill’s House sponsor has publicly stated that he wishes to use the bill as a way to 
catalyze this conversation, a discussion about identifying housing options for RSOs did not occur 
in the three months this bill was pending on the floor, and realistically will not occur in any 
substantial form prior to the bill’s implementation. What will happen instead is that the displaced 
RSOs will – as a best case – subsist in the woods, under bridges, and in alleyways with minimal 
connection to services. Many will become re-incarcerated for administrative registry violations at 
great expense to the taxpayer. Others may freeze to death or be murdered. 
 
We urge a veto of this bill so that more meaningful alternatives can be considered during future 
legislative sessions. First among these is a creation of a study commission. As discussed above, 
there has not been adequate time to discuss and identify resources for alternative housing and 
community placement options for the RSOs who will be displaced by the passage of this bill. 
Creating a study commission and delaying the consideration of such legislation until its 
recommendations have been generated and considered gives time for thoughtful reflection, 
resource identification, and policy implementation. 
 
Alternatively, amendments should be made to the bill to minimize its impact. Specifically, Level 
1 and 2 RSOs should be excluded. The system of leveling RSOs attempts to identify those most 
at risk for recidivism. Those considered most likely to reoffend are categorized as Level 3s. 
While these writers do not think that this legislation is valid for any subpopulation of RSOs, 
limiting the bill’s reach to only Level 3s at least minimizes the unintended consequence of 
making a large number of RSOs immediately street homeless.  
 
Similarly, the timing of the effective date should be examined in order to better protect those 
individuals who will be directly impacted by the bill’s implementation. 
 
In conclusion, we respectfully ask that as Governor, you veto this legislation in light of the full 
consequences of signing it into law. While its intent may be public safety, its effect will be the 
direct opposite. We understand and appreciate the State’s attention to the issue of homelessness 
among RSOs, but this bill is not the means to solve the problem we all agree exists. To the 
contrary: it is counter-productive and increases, rather than reduces, risks to both the community 
and ex-offenders subject to its provisions. 
 
We are available to answer any questions or discuss further any of the information presented 
herein. 
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